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Mattingly, Gabrielle

From: Mattingly, Gabrielle

Sent: Thursday, February 6, 2020 4:31 PM

To: Mattingly, Gabrielle

Subject: FW: Polo Club 2/18 City Council Meeting

From: Aileen McEldowney [mailto:amceldowney@napervilleparks.org]  

Sent: Wednesday, February 5, 2020 2:37 PM 

To: Liu, Ying <LiuY@naperville.il.us> 

Cc: Eric Shutes <eshutes@napervilleparks.org>; Lord, Patricia <LordP@naperville.il.us> 

Subject: RE: Polo Club 2/18 City Council Meeting 

 

 Hi Ying, 

 

Thank you for the advance notice about the Polo Club development and its placement on the City Council agenda later 

this month. The Park District is supportive of the proposed park land contribution identified on the most recent 

transmittal since it remains unchanged from previous discussions with DR Horton (with the understanding the remaining 

park donation will be met with a cash in lieu contribution). If you need a letter from Ray or the Park Board of 

Commissioners or should any additional comments arise from our end, we will be sure to submit before next Monday. 

 

Thanks again,  

 

 

Aileen McEldowney, AICP 

Planner 

Naperville Park District 

P: 630-848-5016 | C: 630-470-0208  

amceldowney@napervilleparks.org 

napervilleparks.org 

Promoting healthy lives, minds and community 

 

 

From: Liu, Ying [mailto:LiuY@naperville.il.us]  

Sent: Tuesday, February 4, 2020 5:17 PM 

To: Aileen McEldowney <amceldowney@napervilleparks.org> 

Cc: Eric Shutes <eshutes@napervilleparks.org>; Lord, Patricia <LordP@naperville.il.us> 

Subject: Polo Club 2/18 City Council Meeting 

 

Hi, Aileen,  

 

We wanted to let you know that the Polo Club development, proposed to be located generally at the northwest corner 

of 119th street and book road, (commonly known as 23450 and 23700 w 119th street, Plainfield, IL), will be placed on 

the February 18, 2020 Naperville City Council agenda for consideration. The meeting will begin at 7 p.m. in the City 

Council Chambers at the Naperville Municipal Center at 400 s. Eagle street, Naperville, IL 60540. 

 

The current Polo Club development plans (14th submittal) that were previously transmitted to you via ownCloud 

(https://owncloud.naperville.il.us/index.php/f/3400) will be presented to the City Council on February 18th.  However, 

no ordinances or agreements will be before the City Council on February 18th, and no final action will be taken. The 
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purpose of the meeting is for the City Council to discuss the merits of the current Polo Club development proposal, and 

to provide input and direction to staff and/or to the developer during the discussion.   

 

As usual, members of the public will be given an opportunity to address the City Council and will have up to three 

minutes each to speak.   You may also provide comments via email if any, by the end of Monday, 2/10 for your 

comments to be included in the agenda packet.   

 

Please visit the City’s website after 5 p.m. on Wednesday February 12, 2020 to view the February 18th City Council 

meeting agenda and materials using the City's Agenda Management System.    

 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me.  Thank you!  

 

Sincerely,  

 

Ying Liu, AICP  
Project Manager 

TED Business Group  

City of Naperville 

 

400 S Eagle Street 

Naperville, IL 60540 

p.630.548.2950 | f.630.420.6657 

liuy@naperville.il.us 

 

WARNING! EXTERNAL email. 

ATTENTION: This email originated from an external source outside of the Naperville Park District. Exercise EXTREME 

caution when opening external attachments or links from unknown senders. DO NOT open attachments or click any 

links. To have IT review, forward to itstaff@napervilleparks.org 

  


